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Ultra Electronics Holdings plc
Ultra acquires Flightline for US$12.5m

Ultra Electronics Holdings plc (“Ultra” or the “Group”), the UK based aerospace and defence electronics group which was floated on the London Stock Exchange in October 1996, has acquired Flightline Electronics, Inc (“Flightline” or the “Company”) for a cash consideration of US$12.5 million (£7.7 million).  The consideration, which includes the repayment of US$6.2 million (£3.8 million) of Flightline debt, is to be satisfied from the Group’s internal resources.

Flightline is Ultra’s second acquisition in the US, following the purchase of Measurement Systems, Inc in July 1996.  Flightline, located in Rochester, New York, specialises in the design and manufacture of a range of sonobuoy telemetry receivers for maritime patrol aircraft and gyroscopes for aircraft instruments.  

In the year ended 31 December 1996, Flightline reported an audited operating profit of US$2.6 million (£1.6 million) and a profit before tax of US$1.5 million (£0.9 million) on sales of US$11.6 million (£7.1 million).  Net assets were US$0.3 million (£0.2 million), including US$6.7 million (£4.1 million) of debt, at 31 December 1996.

Flightline sells to aerospace and defence related markets in the United States and overseas.  The Company’s product range complements Ultra’s Sonar and Communication Systems’ and Hermes Electronics Inc.’s businesses, which are market leaders in the design and manufacture of submarine detection equipment and systems for the international defence market.  Sonar and Communication Systems has been working with Flightline since 1984 developing sonobuoy receivers for the Royal Navy’s Merlin helicopter and, more recently, for the BAe Nimrod 2000.

The acquisition of Flightline builds upon Ultra’s recent success in winning a £48 million contract to supply the integrated acoustic system for the BAe Nimrod 2000 next generation Maritime Patrol Aircraft for the Royal Air Force.  Flightline is currently a sub-contractor to Ultra on this programme.

Flightline is also currently under contract to supply sonobuoy receivers to the US Navy for the SH60 helicopter and to the Canadian Department of National Defence for the Aurora Maritime Patrol Aircraft.

Flightline will be part of Ultra’s Air Systems sector, reporting to Douglas Caster, managing director of Sonar and Communication Systems, and will continue to trade under the name Flightline Electronics, Inc.

Ultra’s Chief Executive, Dr Julian Blogh, commented: “This acquisition is part of our continuing strategy to grow Ultra’s presence in the North American market where we see significant future opportunities.   Flightline will strengthen Ultra’s position in the niche area of submarine detection equipment for aircraft and the acquisition will bring important technology in-house.”
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